Paul Blais

From: Paul Blais

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 3:51 PM

To: 'macasuso@atlasground.com’

Subject: License Application Withdrawal of SES-LIC-20170601-00610, call sign E170112 and

SES-LIC-20170601-00611, call sign E170113.

Mikel,

Thanks for the call today. | understand that you want us to withdraw your pending applications for you. | am sorry but
IBFS does not allow me to withdraw the filings for you. It only allows me to dismiss them “at Applicant’s Request”. In
order for you to get a refund you will need to email the Managing director at ARINQUIRIES@fcc.gov. The
Director’s staff will then confer with the International Bureau where | work. | have dismissed your applications at your
request.

Here’s the information about requesting a refund from our Frequently Asked Questions about Filing Earth Station
Applications webpage.

How does an applicant request a refund?

Answer

A request for a refund of filing or regulatory fees must be addressed to the FCC’s
Office of the Managing Director, which has delegated authority to act upon
requests for waiver, reduction or deferment of fees . 47 C.F.R. § 0.231. Refund of
fees is appropriate only in specific circumstances set forth in 47 C.F.R. § 1.1115
(filing fees) and 47 CFR 8 1.1160 (regulatory fees) . An applicant can request a
refund by sending an email to ARINQUIRIES@fcc.gov. The International Bureau
is not authorized to address such requests, but may be consulted to confirm factual
or procedural issues related to the request.

The link to 47 C.F.R. § 0.231. is §0.231
The link to 47 C.F.R. § 1.1115 (filing fees) §1.1115

From: Mikel Acasuso [mailto:macasuso@atlasground.com]

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 2:40 PM

To: Paul Blais <Paul.Blais@fcc.gov>; Mike Carey <mcarey@atlasground.com>; Jeanette Spriggs
<Jeanette.Spriggs@fcc.gov>

Subject: License Application Withdrawal

Good afternoon Paul,

After further consideration and conversation with our client. We have decided to go ahead and withdraw both
applications, file nos. SES-LIC-20170601-00610, call sign E170112 and SES-LIC-20170601-00611, call sign
E170113.



After working to ensure the applications are correct we can coordinate for re submission. Please give me a call
if you have any other questions.

Best regards,

Mikel Acasuso
Assistant Engineer || +1 (832)-855-0844

follow us on




